
 
MEMORANDUM 
 
DATE: February 8, 2022 
 
TO: Zachary Walker, City Manager 
 
THROUGH: Adam Norris, Assistant City Manager 
 
FROM: Dan Montgomery, Water Systems Director 
 
SUBJECT: ITB #22003 – Courtney Bend WTP Contact Basin No. 3 Protective 
Coating Systems Replacement – Water Department Project M22-708 
 
 
It is Water Department Staff’s recommendation that the bid submitted by Genesis 
Environmental Solutions, Inc. (“Genesis”) in response to the City’s Invitation to Bid 
#22003 for Water Department project M22-708 – Contact Basin 3 Coating Project at the 
Courtney Bend WTP in the amount of $442,270.00 be accepted by the City.  
 
This project shall provide for replacement of the protective coating system of Contact 
Basin No. 3 at the Courtney Bend Water Treatment Plant for the Water Department. 
The existing protective coating systems of the subject structure have reached the end of 
their effective service life. A protective coating system is required to protect the steel 
structures from damage caused by corrosion. If left unmitigated, corrosion could cause 
damage requiring costly repairs. New protective coating systems installed by this project 
are expected to provide protection from corrosion for approximately fifteen years. The 
Contact Basin No. 3 structure is a vital part of the Courtney Bend facility, and its 
capacity and capability to provide drinking water treatment.  
 
This project was advertised as required, and City staff received two responsive bids. 
Upon review by Staff, it was determined the bid submitted by Genesis met all the 
requirements of the bid. Genesis possesses the necessary capability and capacity to 
perform this work, and has successfully completed similar projects for the Water 
Department recently.  
 
 


